MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS



ISLIP TERRACE FIRE DISTRICT 

January 9, 2017
A regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of the Islip Terrace Fire District was held on January 9, 2017 and called to order by Chairman Peluso at 7:45 p.m. at 264 Beaverdam Road Islip Terrace, N.Y. with the following present:

Chairman





Peter Peluso
Commissioner




Tony Maieli

Commissioner




Tom Connors

Commissioner




Frank Chimirri
Chief






Joe Rosadio
1st Asst. Chief




Jonathan Hollborn

2nd Asst. Chief




Frank Russo

District Secretary




Lori Ann Messino

District Clerk




Frank Cuoco
Pledge to the Flag.

Moment of silence was led by Chairman Peluso
Motion to approve meeting minutes of December 19, 2016 made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor

Correspondence:
· Received letter from Chief requesting FF Thomas Carew start driving training on Department vehicles.  Board advised that his driving abstract has been run and approved by the BOFC.

· Received letter requesting FF Matthew Perkowski start driving training on Department vehicles. Board advised that his driving abstract has been run and approved by the BOFC
· Received letter from Chief advising Ex-Chief John Maratea be placed on sick leave following an injury at a signal 13/35 on 12/29/16.
· Received from Chief a list of members dropped from rolls of the department for 2017: Bernadette Benjamin, Juan Mendoza, Kenneth La Penna, Matthew Cowdell and Rocco Pelosi.

1/9/17

· Received list of members that have been placed on point probation for 2017 year; James Hood and Thomas Quagliara Jr.

· Received list of members that reside outside of District; John Koeingsdorf, Thomas Quagliara Jr, William Moon, John Falco, Joe Falci Sr., Greg Galielli, Richard Burch, Connor Hollborn, Water Redwood, Frank Cuoco, James Henry, Steven Affelt Sr., and Ann Warneke.

· Letter received from Chief advising the Chief’s nominated for the year 2017; Chief of Department-Joe Rosadio, 1st Asst. Chief-Jonathan Hollborn and 2nd Asst. Chief-Frank Russo

· Letter received from Chief requesting uniform alteration for 2 Chiefs and one Ex-Chief.  Comm. Maieli handed over purchase order to Chief for alteration process.

· Letter received from Chief requesting reimbursement for 4 members to attend the FASNY EMS Conference at Selden FD on 1/27 & 1/28/17 at a price of $115 per member.  Motion to approve reimbursement NTE $460 made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Chimirri with all in favor.

· EMS Supervisor replaced PCR box lost at fire.

· Letter received from Chief requesting District purchase two Mini Anne plus Kits at a cost of $560 each.  Motion to approve purchase NTE $1120 taken out of training budget made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.

· Letter received from Chief requesting the purchase of a Lucas Chest Compression at the cost of $16,500.  Discussion held and agreed to do more research.  Tabled
Chairman Peluso requested the Chief canvas membership and hand in list of new shirts that may be needed.

2nd Asst. Chief Russo:
· Advised snow stand by went well this past weekend.

· Camera recovered from fire

1st Asst. Chief Hollborn:

· Advised McNeil online e-learning will be out for all members the weekend.

1/9/17

Chief Rosadio:

· Submitted a request for water and soda NTE $1000.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Chimirri with all in favor.

· Advised training is going according to schedule.  Reporting system will continue like last year with more comprehensive training.

Comm. Maieli:

· Handed to Chief Rosadio the Revolving Door Policy adopted last month.
· Discussion held regarding Thorogood boots and sizing

· Discussion held regarding 005 regulator, repaired.  Chief Rosadio will complete.

· Advised new repair tags have been ordered.

· Held a discussion with Chief regarding gear check after a working fire.
Chief’s requested a dry erase board and small cork board be ordered.  District Secretary will advise when complete.

Comm. Connors:

· Held a discussion regarding ICS classes.

· Held a discussion regarding company officers and what the standing is?

· Held a discussion with Chiefs regarding the protocol for Rehab after a working fire? Chief Rosadio advised it is being followed and executed fully.

· Held a discussion with Chiefs regarding social media, postings, nameless on air.

· Held a discussion with Chiefs regarding helmet shields.

· Held a discussion regarding hemorrhage training kits, tourniquet and blood clotting.

· Commissioner shirts

Comm. Chimirri:

· Advised uniform has been picked up.
1/9/17

Chairman Peluso:

· Handed over the PCR’S for December 2016 to 1st Asst. Chief Hollborn for QA/QI

· Department Secretary for LOSAP

· Held a discussion regarding accident report for Bart Gugel, requested it ASAP.

· 3-6-23 out for service, clean when back at District

· Advised Fire Extinguishers inspected today and serviced, 1 needed replacing

· Advised fence completion to be done on 1/14/17 at District

· Discussion held regarding Chief car numbers, District Secretary will order necessary numbers.

· Received Time off Request for Lori Ann Messino 3/7-3/9/17, 3 days.  Approved by the BOFC.

2nd Asst. Chief Russo held a discussion regarding Alpine Software, scan, apparatus.  Comm. Maieli requested Chief Russo work with him on calendars being posted.

Chief Rosadio advised 9 out of 10 were approved Class A.

Discussion held between Chiefs and BOFC regarding the possibility of lowering bunker gear from 5 year to 3 year.  

Yaphank Drill schedule discussed, changes to be made and will resubmit when complete to BOFC.

Motion to approve District Funeral Policy adopted 1/9/17 made by Comm. Faracco seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor. 
Motion to adjourn meeting at 8:43 p.m. made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Chimirri with all in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Lori Ann Messino
District Secretary

